Minutes of the EXL Collaboration Board meeting

Lund, Tuesday, October 5, 2010

Present: P. Egelhof, N. Kalantar, H. Geissel, Th. Kröll, I. Lazarus, H. Weick,
1) Welcome

The meeting started at 16:00. Due to lack of time, R3B collaboration board meeting was planned in parallel to our meeting resulting in the fact that many people had to skip this meeting. 
2) Minutes of the last meeting

Minutes of the last meeting were approved without any changes. In pursuance of the minutes, it was announced that many discussions have taken place in the last year with the SPARC and FLAIR collaborations culminating in the symposium which is planned this Friday on “Ring Physics”. 
3) News from FAIR

As is broadly announced, the FAIR company is now formed and the building can officially start. The building will go ahead according to the modular version of the project. 

4) News from the technical board

The technical board is not very active most probably due to delays in the realization of the project. Lars Westerberg has stepped out due to his retirement. Robert Grisenti from Frankfurt has been asked to take his position for the vacuum chamber and target activities. 

5) Proposals for beam time

EXL collaboration has now 3 approved proposals with a lot of beam time to be used in the coming years. The wish of the collaboration is that we place the new chamber in the ring by the middle of next year but this has to be timed properly in connection with the on-going detector tests. 

In the coming months, one can take some beam time to test the new target from Frankfurt with one or two detectors. This will make sure that the target is also operational and meets the criteria.

6) Planning of EXL in connection with the latest developments

It was agreed to actively pursue the Si detector developments which is the most critical component of the detector. In the future and for the measurements, one can place small-size ejectile detectors with some in-ring detectors. 

For the calorimeter, if one wants to use it for photons, we need to have a sizable number of elements to proceed. This is presently not feasible. 

Within a year or so, one can have the pre-TDRs for various components as was decided last year. 

7) Funding

In the coming months, it is desired to have EXL@ESR on the agenda as a running experiment. One would now need to come up with smaller amounts for the various components so that a fraction of EXL can be built and already used at ESR in the coming years. 

8) Next meeting

It was suggested that the next meeting should be in March (with the yearly NuSTAR meeting) and combined with the technical board meeting. 

10) Any other business

It was decided to keep the iMoU as before. As was mentioned above, the collaboration will go ahead and make a fraction of EXL and perform measurements with it in the coming years. The present iMoU will, therefore, serve as our basis for the collaboration. 
